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                            FIRST PAST PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

2018 has come to a close and with that my second term serving as 
President for the club.  Just as soon as it starts in January it feels like the 
end is on you so fast.  I truly enjoyed working for the club and will 
continue to do so in other capacities.  This is a great golf club and I am 
very happy to be a part of it.   

Looking ahead to next year with the new President Dennis Foxx.  He did a
good job as Vice President and will serve the club well as President. 

I want to thank the members of the Board once again for their work for 
the club.  Most of them volunteer their time to help make this club 

function.  Make sure if you see a Board member to say thanks for their time. 

We have two longtime Board members leaving their posts this year.  Chuck Heath has served for
over 20 years and is finally just going to play golf.  Ken Lyon has served for over 10 years and is
going to have more free time with leaving his handicapper position.  I wish to give special thanks
to both of them for their years of service. 

I will close by saying what I have said many times, this is the best club around.  From the events 
to the members and the friendships and fellowship there is none better.  It's a pleasure to be a part
of it.  Happy New Year.  Now let's get out there and play some golf. 

Bryan Lange 
1st Past President 



                                     PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

                                                      

Welcome RGC members to our 2019 season of events 

 I am looking forward to a great series of tournaments, as I hope you all 
are as well.  There are some exciting changes coming to the game of 
golf and to the RGC this year.  

Hopefully, we can continue the year-over-year growth trend RGC 
membership has seen with all of your help, we will break the 300-
member threshold this year.  Please recruit a friend, or encourage an 
old member to rejoin.  Last year, we saw consistently exceptional 

turnouts to our tournaments, which translates to greater competition and larger payouts.  Take 
some time now to sign up for the Eclectic, which records a running tally of your best score for 
each hole, which you can improve in the ongoing tournaments you play in during the year.  It 
also adds encouragement to sign up regularly for RGC events.

RGC will be adopting the 2019 USGA rules updates.  Our Rules Committee has been out in front
of these changes, and will continue to distribute this information.  The common denominator for 
the new rules is increasing pace of play.  These rules should further assist RGC in reducing our 
average times for a round, beyond the accomplishments in this area we've steadily achieved.  

This year, we will all be playing from the new "Palmer Tees," positioned to unify all players and 
all handicaps.  For the first time in many years, all RGC members will once again be teeing off 
from the same spot.  You will see reference made to the Palmer Tees in our attached 2019 
Tournament Schedule.  The Palmer Tees have been designated on each tee box with a half-
orange marking.  They will be either orange-blue or orange-white to indicate where RGC 
members will be teeing off in our tournaments. 

I'd like to thank a couple of board members who are taking a break after many years of service to
the club: former club Secretary, Chuck Heath, and former Handicap Chairman, Ken Lyon.  
Thank you for all your contributions, Chuck and Ken. 

Hope to see all of you regularly out on the course, and I hope all of you can find the time to work
toward and achieve the improvements that will bring you a greater enjoyment of the game of 
golf. 

Dennis Foxx 
RGC President      
 
                    



                                       VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE                                

 Welcome everyone to the 2019 season at the Roseville Golf Club. I’m Steve Hiett and will be 
serving our club as the Vice President this year. I have been a member since 2015 and previously
served on the board as the Rules Chairperson in 2017 and was a Member at large in 2018. I look 
forward to another year on the board with some great people and meeting more of the members 
that I haven’t had the opportunity to meet yet. I am excited for the new year and all of the 
changes that will be in place this year with the new rules and the change to the Palmer tees.

I will be available at most of the tournaments before and after selling our 50/50 raffle tickets that 
50% goes to the winner and 50% goes to the club to help pay for the Christmas Party. If there are
any questions or concerns about anything feel free to stop by and talk to me even if its just to 
introduce yourself if you’re a new member. I hope everyone has a great 2019 season.

Steve Hiett

Vice President

                                            SECRETARY’S MESSAGE

                                                            

Happy New Year and welcome to all Roseville Golf Club 2019 members. 
My name is Paul Wilson and I am the Club Secretary.  The former 
secretary, Chuck Heath, has helped me get started, and I will do my best 
to get any club news out to you.  Look for an updated address and phone 
list coming out soon.  If you have any problems getting your club mail or 
NCGA news, please let me know.  I can be reached by Clicking here to 
send an email message, or by phone at (916) 541-1412.  If you have an 
email address change, please use the link on the website at 
www.rosevillegolfclub.com so that the tournament director and the vice 

president will get the change as well.  For those of you that purchased the Diamond membership 
package, it is now available in the pro shop.  If you have not picked up your package as yet, see a
member of the Diamond Oaks Pro Shop staff, and they can give you your gift card and coupon 
book.  If you have any problems picking up your package, please let me know and I will 
advocate for you.  Also, you can still add the Diamond Upgrade at any time for $100 by 
purchasing in the pro shop.  You can purchase it at any time as long as the package components 
are in stock, but if you wait, you may not be able to take advantage of all of the member benefits 
available.  You will need to fill out a Diamond Level membership form available in the pro 
shop. 

Secretary,

Paul Wilson

http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/
http://rosevillegolfclub.com/membership/currentBoard/sendEmToBoardMember.php?id=sec
http://rosevillegolfclub.com/membership/currentBoard/sendEmToBoardMember.php?id=sec
http://rosevillegolfclub.com/membership/currentBoard/sendEmToBoardMember.php?id=sec


                                       

                                              RULES CHAIRPERSON

                                                      

 
Happy New Year, I hope the holidays were good to 
everyone. Its 2019 and it's finally
time for the new rules to take effect. I hope everyone has 
had a chance to go over the
changes; if not you can review a helpful PowerPoint on the 
RGC web site. You can also

use it as a quick reference If a rules question comes up during open or tournament play.
As always in tournament play if you're not sure on a rule you can always invoke rule 3-3
and play 2 balls. Announce to a fellow competitor the decision to invoke this rule and
the ball with which you will score if the rules permit. Report the facts to the Rules
committee after play and before you sign your scorecard. Failure to do so could result in
disqualification. You can always contact me about any rules questions and I will do my
best to promptly get you an answer. I hope 2019 will be a fantastic year for everyone.

Rules Chairperson 
Steve Taylor
                      



                                TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 

           
We made it through a great 2018 schedule with no rain outs. I appreciated 
all the positive feedback for the results being out so quickly. I appreciate 
those of you who helped catch my mistakes, which helped me also 
throughout the year. 

I have now gathered enough information as to who most of you like to play
with, but please make sure you fill out your entry form with that 
information and/or contact Charlie and myself with any special requests. 
Based on the list of players provided by the Tournament Bookkeeper, I 
create the tee sheets for all events. So, if you would like an earlier tee time 
get your entries in early. If you ever need an early or late time specifically, 

please notify me when you submit your entry and I will try to accommodate you. Some of the 
major tournaments require that your tee time is based on score and probably not be able to 
accommodate you for those tournaments after the first day, but I will do my best.

This will be the first year of the Roseville Golf Club’s tournaments held at Diamond Oaks, 
where men will play from the Palmer Tees and women play from the Red or Palmer tees. 
Because the course has been re-rated the course slope has changed, so in most cases those 
players who had played from the White Tees will be adjusted up a minimum of 1 stroke. We will
be using the Palmer tees for the full 2019 schedule and vote at the September 2019 open meeting
on the continuation for the 2020 season. If you would like to work on the day of a Tournament, 
please drop me an email. If you have any questions, please contact me by clicking here to send 
an email message, or (916) 517-9500.

Tournament Director

Jesse Sierra  

 

                                       HANDICAPPER’S MESSAGE

                                                          

Hi everybody, I will be your new/old Handicap Chairperson.  Let me give you 
some background information about myself.  I was previously a Board 
Member from 1998 – 2004, 2006 – 2011, 2015 and 2017 including previously 
as Tournament Director 1999 – 2000 and 2015, President in 2002 and 
Handicapper 2006 – 2011.  I also recently served on Committees for 
Tournament, Handicap and Rules.

http://rosevillegolfclub.com/membership/currentBoard/sendEmToBoardMember.php?id=trnd
http://rosevillegolfclub.com/membership/currentBoard/sendEmToBoardMember.php?id=trnd


Diamond Oaks has a new set of tees.  These are the Palmer tees.  The Palmer tees have a Course 
Rating of 69.2, Slope of 120 and Yardage is 5948 yards.  At all Roseville Golf Club tournaments
held at Diamond Oaks, men will play from the Palmer tees and women will play from the Red or
White tees.  This year, men will not be playing from the Blue or White tees.  The only exceptions
are the Firecracker and the Club Championship.  For the Club Championship, the Champion 
Flight plays from Blue tees for men and White tees for women.  All other flights men will play 
from the Palmer tees and women will play from the Red or White tees.

If you would like to work on the Handicap Committee, please drop me an email.  I would love to
have you as a member of the Handicap Committee.

If you have any questions, please contact me by clicking here to send an email message, or 
(916) 782-3579.

See ya
Gary A Krohn
Handicap Chairperson

http://rosevillegolfclub.com/membership/currentBoard/sendEmToBoardMember.php?id=hcpr


ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB

OPEN MEETING

Thursday

 January 17th, 2019

6:30 PM

DIAMOND OAKS

LEGENDS AND HEROES

SNACK BAR

Refreshments will be served

50-50 drawing will be held for the 2019
Christmas/Awards Banquet Fund


